
STANLEY SWITLIK ELEMENTARY 
PTO MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 1st, 2021 at 5:30 PM  
RUTH ALICE CAMPBELL CAFETERIA 

 
 

-The meeting was called to order at 6:04 PM 

-Our new PTO President, Leandra Hutchinson, started the meeting by introducing herself to the 
parents and faculty. 

-Sally Powell, PTO Treasurer, stated that to begin the school year we have a bank balance of $7,040. 
She also suggested that we try to get parents signed up for Box Tops to get money coming into the 
school.  She explained that the Box Tops are digital now, so with lots of people using Instacart and 
Publix E-receipts it makes this process very easy.  You just forward your receipt to Box Tops and any 
eligible items on your receipt will gain money for the school.  More information on this will be 
available in the future.  

-We are always looking to have more parent recruitment and engagement from our parents.  It is also 
important for the parents to have awareness of the fundraising that we do and what those monies go 
towards.  We are always open to any ideas or suggestions that parents may have to offer to the PTO 
board. 
 
-There will be a flyer going out in the School Newsletter, on Dojo, and on the School Facebook page in 
the near future asking for volunteers to help out in any way that they can with our annual Halloween 
Carnival.  This Parent Kickoff Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, Sept. 9th at 5:30pm at the Marathon 
Public Library. We plan to have kids activities supervised by volunteer babysitters so that child care 
assistance is available for those parents who need to bring their children with them to the meeting. 
 
-The scheduled date for the Halloween Carnival Event is Sunday, October 24th from 11:00am-2:00pm.  
 
-Santa’s Workshop is scheduled for Saturday, December 11th this year.  
 
-Please feel free to contact the PTO Board at PTOSwitlik@gmail.com  with any questions, your ideas, 
or interest in helping. 
 
-The meeting was adjourned at 6:21 PM 
 
2021-2022 PTO Board: 
President - Leandra Hutchinson 
Vice President - Kate Chaffin 
Treasurer - Sally Powell  
Secretary - Tiffany Lyford 
 

 


